
 

 

 

 

Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre is a leader in Patient and Family Centred Care and a research and 
teaching hospital proudly affiliated with Lakehead University, the Northern Ontario School of Medicine and 
Confederation College. 

Le Centre régional des sciences de la santé de Thunder Bay, un hôpital d’enseignement et de recherche, est reconnu 

comme un leader dans la prestation de soins et de services aux patients et aux familles et est fier de son affiliation à 
l’université Lakehead, à l’École de médecine du Nord de l’Ontario et au collège Confédération. 

Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre will not issue sick 
notes to community members in response to the COVID-19 
pandemic 
 
(Thunder Bay, ON – March 16, 2020) The health and safety of the community is our utmost priority.  

 
That is why Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre will not issue or request sick notes to 

community members as part of the pandemic plan in response to COVID-19. 
 
Please do not attend the Hospital to request a sick note from a doctor.  

 
Please do not attend physician’s offices to request a sick note.  

 
We urge businesses and organizations not to request sick notes from employees for absences 
related to COVID-19. 

 
Your cooperation supports health care providers to maintain focus on safe, quality patient care, as 

well as COVID-19 screening and pandemic plan implementation. 
 

Additional measures may be added as the COVID-19 pandemic situation develops. All measures are 
in place for the safety of our community. We are committed to providing new and updated 
information to the community as it becomes available. 

 
To protect yourself and others from illness causing germs, please ensure you follow these everyday 

precautions: 
 

 Wash your hands often with soap and water or alcohol-based hand sanitizer; 

 Practice proper respiratory etiquette (covering your nose/mouth when coughing or 

sneezing); 

 Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth; 

 Avoid contact with people who are ill; 

 Stay home if you are experiencing symptoms of respiratory illness; 

 It is recommended to get your flu shot if you haven’t already as the flu virus is still circulating 

in the community; 

 Seek medical care if required and disclose any recent travel history. 

For more information about COVID-19, please contact TBDHU at (807) 625-5900 or toll free at 1-
866-294-6630, or Telehealth toll free at 1-888-294-6630. More information is also available at 
www.tbdhu.com/coronavirus or https://files.ontario.ca/moh-coronavirus-info-sheet-english-2020-02-

18.pdf . 
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Healthy Together  

 
Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre, a 375-bed academic specialized acute care facility, is a national 
leader in Patient and Family Centred Care. As the only tertiary care provider in Northwestern Ontario, we 
provide comprehensive services to a population of over 250,000 residents in a region the size of France.  
 
Effectively addressing the health care needs of patients and families has earned us both Innovation Awards and 

Leading Practice Designations.  
 
As an academic health sciences centre, we teach the next generation of health care providers and advance 
medical research. Patients benefit from interprofessional teams of dedicated health care providers and access 
to leading-edge medical technology and clinical trials. 

mailto:smithra@tbh.net

